Darlene Turner



February 15, 2010

Kodiak Teen Court

610 Mill Bay Road

Kodiak, Ak. 99615

Dear Darlene:


I am writing to you today to express my heartfelt thanks and continued support for Kodiak Teen Court.   Since the program started in 1995, it has enjoyed tremendous success in our community, giving hundreds of youthful offenders over the years an opportunity to have their cases taken out of the traditional juvenile court system and instead dealt with in a more informal, less intimidating and more meaningful atmosphere, as the teen defendants are literally tried by their own peers serving as teen prosecutors, represented by their own peers as teen defense attorneys and sentenced by their own peers serving as teen judges.  Besides being dealt with in a courtroom where everyone else is their same age (who they can relate to more than adult judges and attorneys), the teen defendants are given an opportunity to come out of Teen Court with a clean record if they comply with the sentence given them by the teen judges.  It is no wonder, then, that the rate of re-offending in youth courts in Kodiak and in other parts of the State is significantly lower than with those teens who stay in regular juvenile court.  Additional benefits to our community include an emphasis on restorative justice, making the victim feel “whole” again, and the imposition of a meaningful amount of community work service that many non-profits organizations in Kodiak find very helpful.  Finally, I have been told by all the juvenile probation officers throughout the last 15 years, past and present, that they appreciate Teen Court because it allows them to divert less troublesome teens from the regular juvenile justice system into Teen Court, thus giving them more time to devote to the more serious teen offenders on their heavy caseload that really need their help in the formal, structured setting of the traditional juvenile court system.


The Kodiak Teen Court is an asset to our community in another, very big way.  As the program celebrates its 15th year in existence this year, I have had the distinct pleasure over these years to work with hundreds of fine outstanding teens at Kodiak High and in our middle schools who have served as teen judges, prosecutors and defense attorneys.  These students are given a unique perspective on how our justice system works, they are tremendous ambassadors of the program and great role models to teens who have gotten themselves into trouble and come into the program.  Many of these former Teen Court judges and attorneys have kept in contact with me, and are already doing well in their chosen field, whether it’s teaching in graduate school at Notre Dame, working as a detective in Portland, serving as a soldier in Iraq or attending good law schools and medical schools across the United States, many of whom intend to someday return to Alaska and work.


Again, I thank you for the wonderful program!
Sincerely yours,

STEVE COLE

Superior Court Judge, Kodiak    
